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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews: 

Your interview appointment time will be com-

ing home on Wednesday June 14th, so look for it 

in your child’s bag. If you can’t make the time 

that is allocated to you, then please phone the 

Office and they will try and make a suitable 

change.  Families with a child on the PSD program have been allocated 

an extra 15 minutes so that goals for your child can be discussed.  Your 

child/children’s report will be available on the Sentral Parent Portal on 

Monday June 19th, so please make sure that you can log on to the        

Portal before then.  We look forward to seeing as many families as we can on this afternoon/evening.  Important                     

information: Mrs Otenstein from our Valley Campus will be holding her interviews this term on Tuesday June 20th.   

 

Foundation Enrolments: 

If your child is turning five years old before April 30th 2024, then they are eligible to be enrolled at school.  Please call the 

Office and ask for an enrolment pack, as the earlier we know numbers for next year, then the earlier we can start our work-

force plan.   

 

Whole School Assembly: 

It’s quite a while off yet, but we will be holding our whole school assembly at our Valley Campus on Friday, June 23rd at 9.30 

a.m. The earlier time is due to the Year 5/6 students going to Interschool sport on this day.  It is also the last day of term 2 

and dismissal will be at 2.30 p.m. 

 

Spanish Day: 

Mrs Parisi is busy organising a wonderful day for our community on Friday June 9th.  She has organised paella for lunch and 

most of our students and staff have ordered a delicious lunch.  The children have been learning a Spanish performance and 

we’re all looking forward to seeing each class perform on the day.  The focus this year is on Spain and it will be held at our 

West Campus. 

 

 

Have a wonderful fortnight. 

 

Julie Fisher 

Principal 

RESPECT ENGAGEMENT ACHIEVEMENT   COMMUNITY HOPE 

Diary dates: 29/5/2023 
 
29/5:     Curriculum day – no students at school 
30/5:     Friendly dog program at Valley Campus 
2/5:       Division Cross Country for selected stu-
dents 
              Assembly performance by 1/2A and 5/6L 
6/6:       Year 1/2 to Healesville Sanctuary 
9/6:       Spanish Day at West Campus 
              Assembly performance by 5/6B and 3/4L 
12/6:     Monarch’s birthday holiday 
16/6:     Assembly performance by 5/6A and 1/2L 
 



Spanish Day - Walking                     

Information 

Friday, 9 th June 2023 

All Valley Campus students will be walking to West 

Campus for  Spanish Day. 

They will depart Valley campus at 9am                                   

and return by 3pm. 

Parents and guardians are welcome to walk with their 

child and join them for their Spanish Day activities. 

         Maths Olympiad Competition 

On May 4th, Ms. Wong and Mrs Farmer ran the Maths 
Olympiad with 30 students from year 5 and 6 across both 
campuses.  It was the first competition out of four that 
would be played this year. The aim of the contest is to    
encourage students to develop important mathematical 
problem-solving skills in an enjoyable, non-threatening               
environment.  

Upon completion of all four contests this year, the students 
will receive a Certificate of Achievement. The winners (the 
students with the highest score over the four tests) will  
receive a trophy and certificate and be awarded these in a 
special assembly.   

So far, after the first contest, the following students are in 
the lead .With 3 challenges remaining, the opportunity of 
winning is still anyone's .  

First place: Jay                                                                                      
Second place (equal) : Alycia, Manreet, Tiffany and Anton  

Well done and we look forward to seeing how the students 
go on the next contest which will be held on the 15th June.  

                          Cross Country Competition 

The year 4, 5 and 6 students ran cross country trials last 
Friday at West Campus. The 10-year-olds ran two laps 
around the school (1.6kms) and the 11-, 12- and 13-year-
olds ran three laps (2.4kms). The top three of each age/
gender group did amazingly well.  

12/13 year old boys :  Jason Ngo Tran (1st), Jason Le (2nd), 
Eren Pich (3rd) 

12/13 year old girls : Yaya Soeun (1st), Anika Eang (2nd), Yi 
Lian Kouch (3rd) 

11 year old boys:  Anton Mac (1st), Darrean Prum (2nd), 
Richard Rin (3rd) 

11 year old girls : Emily Sreng (1st), Alycia La (2nd), Cecilia 
Joeseph Gumbang (3rd) 

10 year old boys : Everrund Lim (1st), Hien Bach (2nd), Ben-
jamin Sam (3rd) 

10 year old girls : Ellie Du (1st), Jennifer Ter (2nd), Amelia 
Ngo (3rd)  

The top 5 from each age group will go on to compete in the 
District Cross Country Competition. This will be held at 
Tatterson Park in Keysborough on the 25th May. Mrs. 
Farmer, Ms. Wong and Ms. Julie will accompany them to 
the competition. 

FOUNDATION TO            

MELBOURNE MUSEUM 



  Football Clinic                       

 



    District Cross Country Competition                    

On Thursday 25th May, 30 year 4,5 and 6 students                  
competed in the District Cross Country Competition at 
Tatterson Park.  

Everyone had a positive attitude and tried their best. Three 
students managed to make it to the Division Cross Country 
Competition (by placing in the top 8 for their age group).                                                                                                    

The next event will be held on Friday 2 June at Tatterson 
Park.                                                                                                           
Congratulations to the following students                                  
10-year-old boys - 1st Place - Ben Sam (Valley Campus)         

11-year-old boys - 5th Place - Anton Mac (Valley Campus)                                                                                                          

11-year-old girls - 8th Place - Japneet Kaur   

                                   STARS OF THE WEEK                                                                                                            
 WEST CAMPUS                                                   VALLEY CAMPUS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade  Week 4 Week 5 

FA Nimrat– Ganishka Thomas– Sebastian 

1/2 A Raisah Derrick 

1/2 B Jayden Nehchal 

3/4 A Cassidy Hamiz 

3/4 B Cherry Ravneet 

5/6 A Duong Eric 

5/6 B Japneet Ben 

Art Ailin  

PE Humairah Siv 

Spanish  Aja 

Grade  Week 4 Week 5 

FK Jayden Mateo 

1/2 L Xavier Ryzo 

1/2 M Alina Joe 3/4 

3/4 L Adrian  

3/4 M Dario Len 

5/6 L Lucas Jay 

5/6 M Mia  

Art Jamie Yilian 

PE Destiny Valentina 

Spanish Monika Quin 


